
29 April 2020

We hope that you are all well and staying safe and we are 
now in position to give you the news that you have been 
waiting to hear.

We have been maintaining quiet and diplomatic contact 
with the VOUK Group regarding refunding of the 
Congress pre-payments, ever since we had to cancel the 
event. 

I am delighted to advise you all that our approach has 
born fruit. The VOUK Group have recently reconfirmed 
their commitment to repay all the Congress pre-payments 
made by the PCBS. In addition they have already made 
the first of three tranches that will repay the whole 
amount originally paid to them by the PCBS..

I will be contacting all Team Captains in the near future 
to get their instructions regarding how to make the 
individual repayments.

We appreciate the patience that you have all shown 
during these difficult times.

Richard JN Brewer

President


Penang Contract Bridge Society

1

March 2022 

Penang Bridge 
Congress 2020 


